Faculty Assembly October 2011 President’s Report

1. We need faculty to work on both CU system and UCCS Faculty Assembly Committees.  Feel free to email me if you are interested.   (catherine.kaukinen@uccs.edu).

2. “Be Colorado” wellness program that will be rolled out in the fall and winter to university healthcare participants.  This program is an initiative sponsored by the Health and Welfare Trust and is designed to give faculty and staff all the resources they need to be healthy and happy.  You can register online.  www.becolorado.org.
3. CU System Academic Affairs Report – Kathleen Bollard updated the council on the recent Board of Regent’s retreat in July. She reported that the EPUS draft of attributes of a CU undergraduate were well received by the Regents and that they would now like to get more feedback from the faculty and its shared governance organizations before asking other stakeholder groups to provide feedback. Kathleen indicated that the Regents are looking into core curriculum issues and are interested in having system-level attributes. Campuses would ideally be able to map their program-level outcomes to this system-level list. She also indicated that this does not appear to be a politically driven issue.  Kathleen went on to report that she will be giving a presentation about the tenure process to the Board of Regents at their September 12-13, 2011, meeting. At the same meeting, campuses will also be presenting information about the various programs and projects they are working on for the upcoming academic year giving the opportunity for Regents to see how projects evolve. Kathleen also reported that she will continue to be the administrative liaison to the Personnel and EPUS committees, and will now also be the liaison to the Women’s committee.
4. System EPUS and Personnel meeting on October 14 to discuss the Issue of Severance in cases of Dismissal for Cause.  We will hear more soon.
5. Thursday October 20, 2011:  8am – 2pm.   Please attend the Academic Strategic Planning Information Sessions.  I would like to encourage all faculty to take part in the input process for the new UCCS strategic plan currently under development.  The UCC current Strategic Plan expires in spring of 2012 and the new plan will cover 2012 – 2020.  It is the Chancellor’s goal that everyone on campus has a chance to provide input.   On Thursday October 20, there will be an opportunity to provide input on all the major areas to be covered by the plan.  This event will be held from 8AM to 2PM in Berger Hall – but please note – while you can spend as much time as you want, it is designed to be a one hour process for each person participating.  On each hour, there will be a brief orientation to the process and then you can provide your input on the future of UCCS.  
6. There is a new CU Faculty Council Website.
